Minutes – Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

September 2, 2007

9:00 am

Northstar Rec Center
Adult Clubhouse downstairs meeting room

Directors present:
Bill Ireton, Tom Merrick, Liz Reagor, Bob Thornton, 

Director excused absence:

Jim Steeb

Others present:
Peter Miller – Camco, Eric Wicks – Camco

The meeting was called to order at 9:15 am by President Ireton. 

Minutes of the July 14, 2007 Board of Directors meeting were approved. 

The Board reviewed a proposed budge for fiscal 2008. After discussion it  was moved, seconded, and passed to approve the budget with no increase to monthly assessments. 

The audit engagement letter from McClintock Accountancy to conduct the 2006/2007 audit and prepare tax returns at an approximate cost of $4,100 was presented for Board review and approval. No action was taken. 

The Northstar Public Safety Patrol Services contract for the 2007/2008 season with a 4% increase was presented for Board review and approval. No action was taken. 

Mr. Ireton provided an update on the detention pond and water runoff effecting tower building 32157-3168. Greg Dehan, the son in law of tower unit owner Dr. Orme, has become involved with the water runoff issue and tower foundation issues. Foundation and intercepts drains were installed this summer around the building by East West Partners. Mr. Ireton has measured the outflow of water from the drains and determined that the detention pond is still leaking. Attempts to plug the pond and divert water to another detention pond are being made. The water outflow will continue to be monitored and measured. Civil engineer Pryatosh Ray of Stantec Consulting was hired to provide a report on the structural integrity of the building’s foundation and walls. A geotechnical report from Stantec on the soils and recommended repair presented for board review.  Attorney Branden Bickel has been directed to contact EWP’s legal counsel, Tom Trost, and enter the association into a tolling agreement with EWP.

Site and building improvements were discussed. The dumpster enclosures are expected to cost approximately $20,000 each. Pathway light pole fixture upgrade is expected to be approximately $1,300 per pole, provided no concrete or conduit work is necessary. Conversion of all windows to dual panes will be in the $3,000,000 range. Painting of the existing 1,100 exterior window surfaces will be $895,000 from a bid provided by James L. Harris Painting.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:00 am for the board to attend the annual meeting upstairs. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager 
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